Inglés

- · BACHILLERATO
- · FORMACIÓN PROFESIONAL
- · CICLOS FORMATIVOS DE GRADO SUPERIOR





UNIBERTSITATERA SARTZEKO PROBAK 2016ko UZTAILA

PRUEBAS DE ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD JULIO 2016

INGELESA

INGLÉS

Choose between option A and option B. Specify the option you have chosen.

Please, don't forget to write down your code on each of your answer sheets.

OPTION A

INTERNATIONAL YOGA DAY

The practice of Yoga is between 3,000 and 6,000 years old. It originated in the Indian subcontinent. The word 'yoga' comes from Sanskrit and means 'to connect', symbolising the union of body and mind. To promote the many physical and mental benefits of practising yoga, the United Nations declared June 21st as the International Day of Yoga.

It was celebrated for the very first time last year. The event was hugely popular in many different places around the world, such as London, Paris, New York, Manila and Sydney, among others. The most important gathering of people took place in Delhi. With 35,985 participants, this event made it into the Guinness Book of World Records twice: for the largest yoga demonstration and for the demonstration with the largest number of nationalities in a single place.

The Indian Prime Minister, who participated in the event, was delighted with the experience and announced that his government wanted to introduce compulsory yoga lessons for police officers, as a way to get them into shape and to reduce their stress. Everybody in India knows that their police officers are out of shape, so the initiative has been generally well received. However, not everybody likes it. Some people have seen the measure as a religious imposition because they relate yoga to Hinduism.

Nevertheless, Guru Suneel Singh —a spiritual authority in Delhi— explains in his teachings that yoga does not belong to any religion and may be practised by everyone, whether they are agnostics or members of a particular faith. He states that both the physical and the mental aspects of this practice were part of daily life in ancient India, but that they are universal nowadays. "Is Tai Chi just Chinese? Is football just English? It is the same with yoga. It is a complete package for everybody's mind and body and a cheap way to stay healthy," he remarks.



UNIBERTSITATERA SARTZEKO PROBAK

2016ko UZTAILA

PRUEBAS DE ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD JULIO 2016

INGELESA

INGLÉS

OPTION A

- I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (4 marks)
 - 1. What concept does the word yoga symbolise?
 - 2. Why did people get together in so many different places on the 21st of June?
 - 3. For what two purposes will Indian policemen have to take yoga lessons?
 - 4. Why do some people dislike the Indian government initiative?
- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (2 marks)
 - 1. The massive yoga demonstration held in Delhi broke two Guinness World Records.
 - 2. Guru Suneel Singh thinks that yoga shouldn't be practised by Hindus.
- **III.-** Find the words or expressions in the text that mean. (1 mark)
 - 1. support, sponsor, encourage
 - 2. immensely, enormously, massively
 - 3. thrilled, very happy, pleased
 - 4. inexpensive, good value, low-priced
- **IV.-** Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **one** of these topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)
 - 1. "Participation in sports is an excellent way to stay healthy and should be encouraged by governments." Do you agree or disagree? Give reasons to support your opinion.
 - 2. Describe your favourite sport. Give details and examples to explain why you enjoy it.



UNIBERTSITATERA SARTZEKO PROBAK

2016ko UZTAILA

PRUEBAS DE ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD **JULIO 2016**

INGLÉS

INGELESA

OPTION B

MADE OF OCEAN GARBAGE

Pollution in the ocean is a huge worldwide problem. The United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization, UNESCO, estimates that floating plastic garbage kills over a million seabirds and 100,000 marine mammals every year. To raise awareness of this problem, Adidas has designed a pair of running shoes made from recycled plastic ocean waste.

Adidas has come together with a nonprofit organization called Parley for the Oceans, which is dedicated to the conservation of the world's oceans. The project was presented at the United Nations Climate Change Conference held in New York City last summer. Parley's founder, Cyrill Gutsch, explained that they wanted to inspire imaginative collaborations that can contribute to protect and preserve the oceans. He added that they were delighted that Adidas had joined them in this mission, putting its creative force to show that it is possible to turn ocean plastic garbage into something cool.

The running shoes will be completely eco-friendly: the sole of the shoes will be made from sustainable materials, while the upper part will use recycled plastic from the ocean and illegal fishing nets. The shoes are an interesting model for the future but, unfortunately, they are not on sale yet. They are just a prototype. In fact, Adidas has planned their release for their 2016 Christmas campaign.

Adidas has already put into practice other green initiatives, such as using 100% recycled paper for making their shoe boxes. In another environmental programme, Adidas has scheduled to stop the use of plastic shopping bags in all the company's stores by the end of 2017.

This is not the first time that an important corporation has raised awareness about the degradation of the world's oceans by creating objects out of garbage. Back in 2010, Electrolux created a vacuum cleaner from this type of plastic waste. In 2013, Studio Swine designed a chair made entirely of plastic recovered from marine pollution.



UNIBERTSITATERA SARTZEKO PROBAK

2016ko UZTAILA

INGELESA

PRUEBAS DE ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD JULIO 2016

INGLÉS

OPTION B

- I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (4 marks)
 - 5. What does Adidas want to achieve with this initiative?
 - 6. How do people in Parley feel about Adidas' collaboration in the project?
 - 7. According to the text, when will it be possible to buy the new sports shoes?
 - 8. Apart from the shoes, what else will *Adidas* do for the environment in the near future?
- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (2 marks)
 - 3. Around 100,000 seabirds are killed every year because of plastic garbage in the ocean.
 - 4. Adidas is the first company that has made objects from garbage.
- **III.-** Find the words or expressions in the text that mean. (1 mark)
 - 5. universal, global, general, international
 - 6. resting or moving slowly on the surface of a liquid and not sinking
 - 7. fashionable, stylish, trendy
 - 8. forbidden by law; banned; illicit
- **IV.-** Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **one** of these topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)
 - 3. We have a beautiful world. In your opinion, what can be done to preserve it for future generations? Explain the actions that can be taken by governments, industries and consumers.
 - 4. Describe your favourite place in the world. Say where it is, what it is like, what you can do there, and any other relevant information about it.



CRITERIOS DE CORRECCIÓN Y CALIFICACIÓN ZUZENTZEKO ETA KALIFIKATZEKO IRIZPIDEAK

INGLÉS

I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. USE YOUR OWN WORDS. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT (4 marks)

En esta sección se intenta comprobar la competencia en **comprensión lectora** y la competencia en **expresión escrita** por parte del/de la estudiante, a partir del análisis de un texto genérico y respondiendo a cuatro preguntas de tipo general (*wh-questions*). Las respuestas **serán de producción propia** en cuanto a la expresión y el contenido se basará en las ideas vertidas en el texto.

Se valorará el ejercicio con un máximo de 4 puntos. Cada una de las preguntas valdrá 1 punto, asignándose 0.5 puntos a la comprensión y 0.5 a la expresión.

Si el/la alumno/a, ignorando las instrucciones del ejercicio, responde a la pregunta copiando literalmente del texto sólo será valorado con **0.25** puntos por respuesta.

II.- Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own way or, at least, quoting properly. (2 marks)

A la respuesta TRUE ó FALSE debe acompañar una justificación adecuada. El alumnado podrá justificar su respuesta con sus propias palabras tomando evidencia del texto o también citando adecuadamente la frase del texto. Las frases de la respuesta deben ser completas o, en su caso, debidamente enlazadas para insertar correctamente lo entrecomillado. No se valorará un escueto TRUE ó FALSE.

Cada respuesta completa será valorada con 1 punto y, por tanto, la valoración máxima del ejercicio será de 2 puntos.

III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean (1 mark)

En este ejercicio el/la alumno/a demostrará su competencia léxica. Se proporcionan cuatro palabras, definiciones, expresiones, etc. y el estudiante debe encontrar la palabra o expresión que tenga ese significado en el texto. Cada respuesta correcta tiene una puntuación de **0.25** y las cuatro respuestas correctas suman, por tanto, **1** punto.

IV.- Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **ONE** of the following two topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)

En esta sección se pretende medir la capacidad del/de la estudiante para estructurar sus ideas y darles la expresión adecuada en inglés. El contenido debe ajustarse al tema elegido de entre los dos propuestos.

A modo indicativo se podría valorar el uso correcto de estructuras gramaticales y sintácticas (1 punto), la riqueza y precisión léxicas (1 punto) y los aspectos textuales y comunicativos (1 punto).

Si el/la alumno/a escribe menos de 80 palabras, se le penalizará descontándole **0.5** puntos de la puntuación total del ejercicio. Si, por el contrario, su escrito supera las 200 palabras, la penalización será de **0.25** puntos.



CRITERIOS DE CORRECCIÓN Y CALIFICACIÓN ZUZENTZEKO ETA KALIFIKATZEKO IRIZPIDEAK

OPTION A

NOTE: There may be different alternatives to the given answers. Students don't have to write the paragraphs/lines where they have taken their answers from.

- I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (4 marks)
- 1. What concept does the word yoga symbolise?

 The word yoga symbolises the idea that body and mind are connected. (p.1)
- 2. Why did people get together in so many different places on the 21st of June? People got together on the 21st of June to celebrate International Yoga Day. (p.2)
- 3. For what two purposes will Indian policemen have to take yoga lessons? Indian policemen will have to take yoga lessons to get fit and to become less stressed. (p.3)
- 4. Why do some people dislike the Indian government initiative?

 Some people don't like the initiative because they think that yoga and Hinduism are related and, therefore, the Indian government is imposing a religious activity. (p.3)
- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False? Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (2 marks)
- 1. The massive yoga demonstration held in Delhi broke two Guinness World Records.

This sentence is true. The text states that the "event made it into the Guinness Book of World Records twice: for the largest yoga demonstration and for the demonstration with the largest number of nationalities in a single place." (p.2)

[Also acceptable if the student ends the quotation with the word "twice."]

2. Guru Suneel Singh thinks that yoga shouldn't be practiced by Hindus. This statement is false. According to Guru Suneel Singh's teachings, "yoga does not belong to any religion and may be practiced by everyone, whether they are agnostics or members of a particular faith." (p.4)

[Also acceptable if the student ends the quotation with the word "everyone."]

III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean. (1 mark)

support, sponsor, encourage promote (p.1, l.3)
 enormously, massively, immensely
 thrilled, very happy, pleased
 inexpensive, good value, low-priced
 promote (p.1, l.3)
 hugely (p.2, l.1)
 delighted (p.3, l.1)
 cheap (p.4, l.7)



CRITERIOS DE CORRECCIÓN Y CALIFICACIÓN ZUZENTZEKO ETA KALIFIKATZEKO IRIZPIDEAK

OPTION B

NOTE: There may be different alternatives to the given answers. Students don't have to write the paragraphs/lines where they have taken their answers from.

- I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (4 marks)
 - 1. What does Adidas want to achieve with this initiative? With this initiative, Adidas wants to make the problem of marine pollution more visible to society. (p.1)
- 2. How do people in *Parley* feel about *Adidas'* collaboration in the project? People in Parley feel very happy with this collaboration. (p.2)
- 3. According to the text, when will it be possible to buy the new sports shoes? According to the text, it will be possible to buy the new sports shoes next Christmas. (p.3)
- 4. Apart from the shoes, what else will *Adidas* do for the environment in the near future?
 - In the near future, Adidas will stop using bags made of plastic in all its shops. (p.4)
- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (2 marks)
 - 1. Around 100,000 seabirds are killed every year because of plastic garbage in the ocean.

This sentence is false. The text states that, according to UNESCO's estimation, "floating plastic garbage kills over a million seabirds [...] every year." (p.1)

2. Adidas is the first company that has made objects from garbage.

This sentence is false. The text states, "this is not the first time that an important corporation has [... created...] objects out of garbage" and mentions an earlier vacuum cleaner by Electrolux and a chair by Studio Swine. (p.5)

[Also acceptable if the student only quotes the given sentence or if the student, without quoting the sentence, explains that Electrolux made a vacuum cleaner and /or Studio Swine designed a chair made from this type of garbage some years before.]

III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean. (1 mark)

1. universal, global, general, international worldwide (p.1, l.1)

2. resting or moving slowly on the surface of a liquid and not sinking

floating (p.1, I.2) cool (p.2, I.8)

3. fashionable, stylish, trendy

illegal (p.3, 1.3)

4. forbidden by law, banned, illicit